## **LOCAL NEWS**

WILDLIFE

## Locals win wetland project privacy bid

By RUPERT TAYLOR rupert.taylor@jpress.co.uk 01273 484738

The controversial plan to turn what is left of the Malling Brooks wetland into industrial units has been amended after months of consultation by developer Santon with local residents' associations and Lewes Community Land Trust.

The variations to the original approved plans were agreed at the Lewes District Council's recent planning meeting.

Although the residents of Orchard Road, Spences Lane and The Spinneys will no longer look out onto what was the natural wilderness of Malling Brooks, the new plans have been sensitively changed to minimise the negative impact on adjoining properties.

The 'buffer zone' between the end of gardens and the industrial units has been expanded by exclusion of an unnecessary public car park. This allows for more natural ground soakaway to reduce the risk of groundwater levels affecting gardens, and gives back the privacy that residents feared they would lose.

The special design of the buildings and land drainage system will retain the important function of the underlying geology in holding and discharging ground water. Potential noise and light pollution from the new units has



Part of the Malling Brooks wetlands, where plans to build industrial units were amended

Photo: Susan King

been addressed by realigning the buildings and surrounding the site with acoustic fencing.

Rita Ellis, chair of RAID (Residents against Inappropriate Development), said: "Clive Wilding, lead developer for Santon, has consulted intensively over the last nine months with local people to come up with an amended planning application which addresses our concerns.

"Obviously we would have preferred the site to be left as it was, but we understood that that was not going to happen.

"Once the buildings are up and the landscaping completed, we are confident that our peaceful rural outlook and privacy will be restored. Santon's collaborative work to address our concerns has made a huge difference to how we feel about the development."

Rather than opposing the

plans, residents spoke in favour of the variations at the planning meeting.

Pru Rowntree, chair of Lewes Community Land Trust, said: "It has been a positive experience to work with a developer who is concerned enough to really listen to the genuine concerns behind objections to inappropriate development, and to arrive at consensus through positive community engagement."

COMM

Fea pop the

The futurnix Centr following East Susseil to conofsix days county.

The ce frail and c those whi clude the Street ve Centre in

The c it clear t day centr tion beit the coun adult soc £27.8 mil

In its on nation, it out keep services

HORTI

Fet

Guest of coming dinghan Fete will man of La cil, Cllr M

He wind 145th she August In the child parade.

Food Andrew rector of Brighton

ON THE WEB



For businesses you can trust, use the East Sussex County Council Trading Standards Buy With Confidence schem

